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Greetings in Christ, all! 
I want to share some very joyful 
news: on Tuesday of this last 
week, we hand delivered to Bish-
op Earl a check to eliminate our 
bridge loan debt.  The church is 
now completely paid for and we 
are debt free… 
 

When we began this project 
three years ago, it was assumed 
we would need two loans from 

the Diocese.  The first would be a traditional loan 
from the diocese to cover whatever gap existed be-
tween the money we raised and the cost of building 
the church.  The second would be a “bridge loan.” A 
bridge loan is money the Diocese lends us that we 
know we will be receiving from pledges. So, for ex-
ample, while we raised enough money to build the 
church, that money came in and is still coming in, 
whereas contractors prefer you pay them when the 
job is done. :) 
 

In the beginning, the Diocese approved loaning us up 
to $800,000  to cover the projected cost  to finish the 
job, as well as a bridge loan. 
 

We were able to finish building the church without 
borrowing money, except of course the bridge loan. 
Tuesday, we paid off the bridge loan and we are debt 
free; praise God! 
 

A couple notes… 

If you pledged and are still paying your pledge, 
please continue to do so if you can.  Through your 
generosity, cutting expenses and staying faithful to 
the budget, we’ve been able to save money and we 
took money from our savings to pay those bridge 
loans.  It is our intent to put the remaining pledge 
monies right back into our savings.  
 

I simply cannot thank you enough for your generosity 
and sacrifice to make all this happen.  I can’t tell you 
how amazing it was to pay the loan off years and 
years early.  All this happened because of 
you.  Bless you. 
 

So…what’s next? 
 

I’ll get into this next week in my article.  I’ll walk you 
through our plan for the next few years, as well as 
what our next step at the church is. 
 

A  C U P  O F  J O E  

With all of my heart, I thank you and ask you to join 
me in praising God. 
 
I’m so grateful to God for you all. 
 
 
 
 
fjk 

This is a wonderful opportunity for us to welcome the com-
munity to our parish. We will be hosting Summer Fest '22 
on Friday and Saturday (help needed with ticket sales, 
concessions, cleanup, etc.), Trivia Night on Thursday, and 
the Color Fun Run on Saturday morning. To ensure the 
success of this, we need your help! We need volunteers to 
fill numerous positions throughout the weekend. Please go 
to hfgb.org to view the Signup Genius! THANK YOU!! 

We Need Volunteers!! 
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Each year the Diocesan Services Appeal (DSA) unites the 
people, the disciples, of all 72 parishes of our diocese, 
drawing us together to achieve far more than any individu-
al or any single parish could accomplish alone. 
 
Envelopes are available or you may donate online at 
www.dioceseoflansing.org/dsa. For assistance, please 
contact The Catholic Foundation (517) 253-8792. 
 
As of June 2, Holy Family’s DSA pledges were at 
$163,738 (84% of goal) with 387 donors (20% participa-
tion). 

S T E W A R D S H I P  &  W O R S H I P  

Stewardship of Treasure 
June 4th & 5th, 2022 

Registered families  1906 

   

Envelopes received this week  138 

Mail-in givers this week   28 

Online givers this week  226 

Amount offered from envelopes $   8,974.00  

Amount offered from mail $  5,972.50  

Amount offered from online giving $  18,300.00  

Amount offered from visitors $   802.00  

Total weekly offerings $  34,048.50  

55 & Over Club 
 
A sense of humor may be the most  
important thing to wear when you go out in 
public. 

                      - Dianne Booth 

Join us this Tuesday, June 14th, at 11:00 a.m. We will 
celebrate birthdays and Father’s Day. Bring snacks to 
share. Also, share your ideas and opinions with us as to 
our group’s activities. Bring a friend. 

Eucharistic Adoration “Adorers”  

Needed  
Every Tuesday and Friday, we expose the Blessed Sacra-
ment for time of Eucharistic Adoration. This is a wonderful 
time for private prayer and personal communion with the 
Lord. 
 
It is necessary that, when the Lord is exposed on the altar 
during adoration, individuals are present for prayer and 
adoration, either communally or individually. We lovingly 
refer to those volunteers who dedicate this time to our 
Lord, as Adorers. We invite and welcome all to come and 
spend time with the Lord, but we need some to commit to 
a time so we know our Lord is not left alone. 
 
Our Adoration ministry is in need of more adorers to com-
mit to one (1) hour on Tuesdays to spend with our Lord.  
 
If you would like to volunteer for this wonderful ministry, 
please contact the parish office at 694-4891. This will be 
the best hour of your day. Let Him transform you.  

2022 DSA Prayer  
Loving and gracious God, we praise you and we thank you 

for the bountiful gifts that you have given us.  
You have called us to discipleship. Enkindle in our hearts 

a desire to share your love with one another.  
Stir us to embrace the Diocesan Services Appeal  
as a way to put your Word into action through the  

good works of our Holy Catholic Church.  
Please bless our efforts that, together, we may bring the 
Good News of Jesus Christ to all whom we encounter. 

 
 Amen. 



(810) 694-4891                                            hfgb.org 5  

 

W H A T ’ S  H A P P E N I N G  H E R E  
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Be a part of our Holy FAMILY! 
Contact Lisa Harvey at 810-694-9072, ext. 0 

or lharvey@hfsgb.org 
www.hfsgb.org  

H O L Y  F A M I L Y  S C H O O L  



(810) 694-4891                                            hfgb.org 8  

 

Liturgical Ministry - June 18/19 
The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ 

(schedule may not reflect recent changes) 

Mass Intentions  June 13 - 19  

To schedule Mass intentions, please email Theresa Dyer 
at tdyer@hfgb.org or call 810-694-4891, ext. 2211, or stop 
in the parish office 9 a.m. - noon or 1 - 4 p.m. M-Th. 

Weekly Readings   June 13 - 19 

Sunday: Prv 8:22-31/Ps 8:4-5, 6-7, 8-9 [2a]/Rom 5:1-5/Jn 
16:12-15 
Monday: 1 Kgs 21:1-16/Ps 5:2-3ab, 4b-6a, 6b-7/Mt 5:38-
42 
Tuesday: 1 Kgs 21:17-29/Ps 51:3-4, 5-6ab, 11 and 16/Mt 
5:43-48 
Wednesday: 2 Kgs 2:1, 6-14/Ps 31:20, 21, 24/Mt 6:1-6, 
16-18 
Thursday: Sir 48:1-14/Ps 97:1-2, 3-4, 5-6, 7/Mt 6:7-15 
Friday: 2 Kgs 11:1-4, 9-18, 20/Ps 132:11, 12, 13-14, 17-
18/Mt 6:19-23 
Saturday: 2 Chr 24:17-25/Ps 89:4-5, 29-30, 31-32, 33-34/
Mt 6:24-34 
Next Sunday: Gn 14:18-20/Ps 110:1, 2, 3, 4 [4b]/1 Cor 
11:23-26/Lk 9:11b-17 

4:00 PM Saturday - Fr. Leronio Vodivodi 
Lectors: Kathy Stewart, Gina Hunsinger 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
Pat Burdick       Samuel Burdick 
Altar Servers: 
Tony Bonifazi      James Londrigan    Grace Martin 
  
8:00 AM Sunday - Fr. Leronio Vodivodi 
Lectors: Mike Wilson, Paul Wolven 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
Cesar Bernabe       Ica Bernabe 
Altar Servers: 
Brody Campbell      Caitlin Campbell       (help needed - 1) 
 
10:00 AM Sunday - Fr. Joseph Krupp 
Lectors: Rod Shick, (help needed - 1) 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
Angela Benchley      Doug Benchley 
Altar Servers: 
Matthew Kilbreath     Kieran Murphy        Tadhg Murphy 
  
12:00 PM Sunday - Fr. Joseph Krupp 
Lectors: Mark Dyer, Karen Allen 
Extraordinary Ministers of the Eucharist: 
Cindy Villaire        Scott Villaire 
Altar Servers: 
Cooper Bluhm        Evelyn Bluhm  Lucy Smith 

Monday, June 13 
8:00 AM Henry Nizio by Ulrich Family 
 
Tuesday, June 14 
8:00 AM George & Sophie Kanyuh by George & Lisa     
       Kanyuh 
 
Wednesday, June 15 
8:00 AM Trudy Rasmussen by Greg Rasmussen 
6:00 PM Robert Herrmann by Hasselbach Family 
 
Thursday, June 16 
8:00 AM Clifford Gauthier by Delores Gauthier & Family 
 
Friday, June 17 
8:00 AM Hugh & Kelen Rousseau by Rousseau Family 
 
Saturday, June 18 
8:00 AM Mary and Leo Debien by Maureen Debien 
4:00 PM Gina and Oreste Samasa by Rick Samassa  
     & Family 
 
Sunday, June 19 
8:00 AM All Holy Family Parishioners  
10:00 AM Dan Powell by Denne/Powell Family 
12:00 PM Bill Williams by Gloria Findling 

2022 Altar Flowers 
Our web page for ordering Altar flowers is now open! 
Please go to:  
https://hfgbaltarflowers.pushpayevents.com/ 
Your $50 donation for your 
specific month will help us  
provide flowers at the altar and 
around the sanctuary to  
beautify our worship space. 
Your loved one’s name will be 
listed in the parish bulletin for 
that entire month. You may 
offer flowers in honor of a living 
person for a special occasion 
or in memory of your loved 
one. 
 
We hope this new format will allow more people to be able 
to participate each month and help beautify our new wor-
ship space even more. We will continue to have Easter 
and Christmas memorial collections as well. During Lent 
and Advent there will be no flowers in church. 
 
If you have any questions or if you need assistance order-
ing, you may contact Theresa Dyer at 810-694-4891, ext. 
2211, or tdyer@hfgb.org. 
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A funeral Mass 
was celebrated at 
Holy Family on 
June 2nd for  
Roger Lamoureux. Roger, age 93, died on Wednes-
day, May 25, 2022. He was born September 5, 1928, in 
Flint to Philias and Solange Lamoureux. He married Isa-
bell Duby in 1952. Surviving are six siblings, children: 
Roger (Joette), Julie, and Susan (Glenn) Sears; as well as 
three grandchildren and three great-grandchildren. He 
was preceded in death by his parents, his wife, and three 
siblings. 
 
A funeral Mass was celebrated at Holy Family on June 3rd 
for Marcel (Randy) L. Ranville. Randy, age 102, died Sat-
urday, May 28, 2022. He was born May 29, 1919, in Flint, 
Michigan to Alexander and Ellen (Phaneuf) Ranville. Sur-
viving are  children, Paul (Joanne) Ranville, daughter-in-
law, Connie, Theresa (Denny) Owens, Tim (Anne) Ran-
ville, Patty O'Connor, Ginger (Royce) Bowman, Mark 
(Sally) Ranville, Anne (Wes) Bond, and Tom (Rose) Ran-
ville; 22 grandchildren, 24 great-grandchildren; sister, 
Jeannette Pouliot; and several nieces and nephews. He 
was preceded in death by his wife, Ruth Ellen and son, 
Raymond.  
 
Funeral Service was held for Helen Glowski on Monday, 
June 6th, at Swartz Funeral Home. Helen, age 90, died 
Friday, May 27, 2022. She was born in Flint, Michigan to 
John and Leokadia Bieleniewicz. Surviving are beloved 
husband of 67 years, Edward; four children, John and wife 
Gail, Daniel, Ronald James and wife Dr. Nilda Garcia, 
Gary and wife Sheri; eight grandchildren, and many niec-
es and nephews. She was preceded in death by her 
brothers, Ted and Stan Bieleniewicz and sister, Gene-
vieve Weigandt.  
 
Lord, we remember in our prayers Roger Lamoureux, 
Marcel (Randy) Ranville, and Helen Glowski whom you 
have called to be with you. May the calming peace of your 
love be with their family. Eternal rest grant unto them, O 
Lord, and let perpetual light shine upon them. Amen. 

F O L L O W I N G  O U R  F A I T H  

Our Catholic Heritage 
by Earl Hagen 
38th Pope –  Siricius 
 
Born in Rome in 334, he was elected Pope on December 
15, 384.  After the reign of St. Peter, he was the first to 

use the title of “Pope.” His  
outspoken beliefs quickly 
made a name for himself. 
Siricius left behind more  
official writings and documents 
than did any other early pope.  
He affirmed the importance of 
the Bishop of Rome and the 
Apostolate in the West, upheld 
the necessity of celibacy of 
priests. He denounced one of 
the newer forms of religion 
that sprung up at the time 

called Priscillianism.  Died November 26, 399, was buried 
in the cemetery of Pricilla, until Paschal II moved his relics 
to the church of Santa Prassede. 

 

Join the Knights 
If you are a Catholic Man over the age of 18 and you are 
looking to become part of a group dedicated to service 
and fraternity, consider joining the Knights. The time com-
mitment is minimal, but the difference you can make in our 
community is huge!  Please contact Richard Whallon at 
(810) 922-8149 

Please Pray for the Ill 
and Their Caregivers 
Please remember in prayer 
those listed in the June 5 bulletin and those listed in the 
Parish Book of Intercessions (in the Gathering Space).  

June 13: St. Anthony of Padua 
St. Anthony was born in Lisbon, 
Portugal near the end of the 
twelfth century. He joined the 
Canons of Saint Augustine, but, 
shortly after ordination to the 
priesthood, transferred to the 
Friars Minor to devote himself to 
spreading the Faith among Afri-
can peoples. He had his great-
est success, however, preach-
ing in France and Italy and converting heretics. He was 
the first member of this Order to teach theology to his 
brethren. His sermons are notable for their learning and 
gentleness. St. Anthony died at Padua in 1231. 

 

 

 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Every Tuesday 

2 pm - 6 pm 
 

Every Friday 
12 pm - 4 pm 

 
 

Come rest in the presence  
of the Lord… 

if only for a moment. 
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Please pray for the following Holy Family  
parishioners who died on these dates: 

 
June 12 
James McGuire, Beverly Jean Schafer  
June 13  
Lawrence Nolde, Paul Forsberg, Mark Jenca 
June 14 
McDermott Sullivan, Mary Helen Ranville, Trudy  
Rasmussen  
June 15 
George McHale, Kenneth Russ, Bernard Lundquist,  
Beatrice Narde, Tabitha McAuslan, Agnes Glasco, Helen 
Miller  
June 16 
Janet Almli, Tracy Bizovi, Mary Rose Meyer, George 
Stewart, Alice Muhvic, Robert Charles Rogers, Sr., John 
R. “Bob” Poirier II, Frances Kremski, Clifford Gauthier 
June 17     
Dolores Richardson, Rodolphe “Randy” Robichaud,  
Thelma Wade 
June 18 
James Thornton, Charles Wiesen, Joseph Manoharan, 
Hugh Babb, Greg Gildner  

 
 
 
 
 

Jordan Yuhanna and Molly Carny 
 

June 25, 2022 
 

and 
 

John Paul Dent and Annie Marie Weisbrod 
 

July 2, 2022 

P A R I S H  P R A Y E R S  &  M O R E  

 
For June 

 
In memory of 

 
Mary and Leo Debien by Maureen Debien 

 
Colette Chupa by Gayle Elston 

 
Greg Gildner by Janet Gildner and family 

(1st anniversary of death - June 18th) 
 

In honor of 
 

Tom and Barbara Jarvis for their anniversary 

Cenacle of Divine Mercy  
of St. Mary Cathedral  
Excerpts from God in the Diary of 
Saint Sister Maria Faustina (Diary, 
1447) In order that you may know at 
least some of My pain, imagine the 
most tender of mothers who has great 
love for her children, while those chil-
dren spurn her love.  Consider her pain.  No one is in a 
position to console her.  This is but a feeble image and 
likeness of My love.  

Prayer Intention of Pope Francis 
for June 

For families - We pray for Christian families around the 
world; may they embody and experience unconditional 
love and advance in holiness in their daily lives. 

Wedding Congratulations 
 
Congratulations to Summer Vanitvelt 
and Adam Hartley, who were married 
at Holy Family on June 11, 2022. 
Please keep them in your prayers as 
they start their married lives together. 

Rosary for Peace 
Everyone is welcome to join us in pray-
ing the rosary for peace in the world, 
which Our Lady of Fatima requested. Our special inten-
tions include our children who are away from the church. 
We meet in church every Wednesday at 4 p.m. For more 
information, please call Paula Wanbaugh 810-394-3224. 
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Holy Family Flowers - Help Needed! 
Spring is here and the flowers are blooming! Thank you 
VERY much to our volunteers who have helped make our 
campus look beautiful over the last couple of weeks. As 
summer begins, we 
need volunteers to 
help maintain 
(water, pull weeds, 
etc.) our plants and 
flowers through-
out our campus. It 
takes many hands 
to keep our cam-
pus looking beauti-
ful. Please contact 
Genevieve Psenski at gpsenski@hfgb.org or 810-694-
4891 to volunteer.  

 

St. Cecilia Music Scholarship 
Hey Students, high school and up! Do you know that you 
can be eligible for St. Cecilia Music Scholarship by getting 
involved in the music ministry at our parish as a singer or 
an instrumentalist? The St. Cecilia Scholarship is funded 
by various parishioners and groups to promote the minis-
tries of the talented young musicians who are willing to 
share their time and talents with us through our musical 
and liturgical ministries. 
 
To apply for the scholarship, applicants must have a musi-
cal talent, and be willing to share it at our parish liturgies 
and services. The application letter may be emailed to Dr. 
Simon Lee at musicdirector@hfgb.org or mailed to the par-
ish office by Monday, June 27. A brief audition and inter-
view with our Music Ministry Project Committee may be 
scheduled for new applicants.  
 
To be a Sponsor, you may donate any time by writing a 
check or through the parish online giving system. When 
you write a check, please make it payable to “Holy Family 
Church” with a memo “St. Cecelia Scholarship”. Your 
check may be mailed to: Holy Family, 11804 S. Saginaw 
Street, Grand Blanc, MI 48439. Please also email Dr. Si-
mon Lee at musicdirector@hfgb.org for our record. Thank 
you! 

Free Music Lessons 
Learn how to read music and sing beautifully! 
Are you afraid of joining the choir because you feel you are 
not a good singer? Here’s your chance! Dr. Simon Lee is 
offering free lessons this summer to those who would like 
to learn how to read music and sing beautifully. If you are 
interested, please email him at musicdirector@hfgb.org or 
call parish office at 694-4891 ext. 2205. 

W H A T ’ S  H A P P E N I N G  H E R E  

Welcome to our 
newest members 
who joined us 
through the       
Sacrament of    
Baptism. 

Baptized on June 5, 2022 

Wyatt James Gibson, son of Jacob and Natalie Gibson 

VBS Cancelled for 2022 
Thank you to all students, 
both high school and middle 
school, who volunteered to 
participate in VBS this sum-
mer as helpers and teach-
ers. However, we regret to 
announce the Holy Family 
Summer 2022 Vacation 
Bible School is canceled 
due to a lack of adult volun-
teers. 
 
To ensure the safety and 
success of this event, we must fill adult volunteer positions 
but have been unable to do so over the last two months. 
We apologize for the disappointment and inconvenience 
this will cause, and hope we are able to pursue this pro-
gram again next summer. 
 
Thank you for your continued prayers and 
support of our parish. 

mailto:gpsenski@hfgb.org
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A R O U N D  T H E  D I O C E S E  

Calling all artists!    
Catholic Charities is once again gearing up for our annu-
al Chair-ity Benefit to be held on Thursday, September 
29! We are looking for talented people willing to transform 
a plain chair into an amazing work of art. Your donation 
will not only provide someone with a one-of-a-kind piece 
of furniture, it will help us continue our mission of  
Providing Help & Creating Hope to those most in need 
in our community. 
  
Individual artists or groups may submit a chair, couch, 
lounger, bench or any other creative way of sitting. There 
are no rules, so get as creative as you want, as long as 
you can sit on it! We are only accepting 20 chairs for the 
live and silent auctions, so get registered today.  
  
Registration deadline is Friday, July 15, 2022. Bring fin-
ished chairs to Catholic Charities, 901 Chippewa Street, 
Flint by September 2, 2022. Text “chair” to 810-255-3053 
to register! 

Heartbeat Flint Volunteer Opportunity 
Heartbeat of Greater Flint is looking for more volunteers at 
its pregnancy and family center! Responsibilities include 
sorting donations, packing newborn baby layettes, greeting 
clients, and occasionally answering phones. Assistance is 
most needed on Thursdays from 10 am - 2:45 pm. Must be 
18 or older. Please contact Nadja at 810-232-3101 or nad-
ja.tirrell@gmail.com for more information. 

Mid Michigan’s favorite family  

Christian music festival 
St. Francis Retreat Center - DeWitt, Michigan  
Presented with the Diocese of Lansing and held at St. 
Francis Retreat Center in Dewitt (15 minutes north of Lan-
sing), FaithFest is a day for Christian families to gather 
together and celebrate their faith in an atmosphere of up-
beat, joyful participation through contemporary Christian 
music, and fun! 
  
Join us for two stages of music, food vendors, fun activi-
ties for all ages, vigil Mass, and a magnificent fireworks 
display to close out the evening. 



(810) 694-4891                                            hfgb.org 13  

 

Parish Office……………  …(810) 694-4891 
The parish office will be open Monday through Friday  
8 am - 4 pm. 
  
Pastor, Fr. Joseph Krupp 
Parochial Vicar, Fr. Leronio Vodivodi  
Deacon, Dennis Pennell 
Director of Evangelization, Deacon Dan Medich………… 
 dmedich@hfgb.org 
Business Manager, Chuck Wright  ....cwright@hfgb.org 
Music Director, Dr. B. Simon Lee………………………….. 
 musicdirector@hfgb.org  
Associate Music Director, Dr. Sia Lee ……………………. 
 musicdirector@hfgb.org  
Accountant, Aimee Wolven ..…….…awolven@hfgb.org 
Administrative Assistant, TheresaDyer…tdyer@hfgb.org  
Bulletin Editor, Linda Doyle .……..….....ldoyle@hfgb.org 
Communications, Nicole Urbanik …. nurbanik@hfgb.org 
Facilities & Events, Carrie Pilarski ….cpilarski@hfgb.org 
Ill & Bereaved, Nancy Repuyan ..….nrepuyan@hfgb.org 
Religious Education, Katie Buszek….kbuszek@hfgb.org 
Volunteer Coordinator, Genevieve Psenski, …………
 gpsenski@hfgb.org 
 
 

Social Outreach Ministry   (810) 771-7279 
Brian Holyfield 
Monday - Friday 10 a.m. - 2 p.m.  
Clients seeking help may come in the building and be 
taken care of (one at a time) You do need to bring a 
photo I.D.  
 
 

Holy Family School……….(810) 694-9072 
Principal, Theresa Purcell ………...... tpurcell@hfsgb.org 
Administrative Assistant, Lisa Harvey.lharvey@hfsgb.org 
Secretary, Chasity Campbell……ccampbell@hfsgb.org  
School Receptionist, Cindy Jones…...cjones@hfsgb.org  
Dir. Adv./Alumni Relations, Ann Yochim Tabereaux ……. 
 atabereaux@hfsgb.org  
Teacher Associate, Sr. Sharon Hektor………...………….. 
 shektor@hfsgb.org  
 
 

Emergency Phone……….....(810) 356-3187 
ONLY if there is danger of death. For all other calls, 
please leave a message on the parish office phone. 
 

 
11804 S. Saginaw Street, Grand Blanc, MI 48439  

810-694-4891 
hfgb.org 

 
holyfamily@hfgb.org 

 
 

Download our Holy Family GB app from your app store! 

 
 

Mass Schedule 
Saturday Vigil: 4 p.m. 
Sunday: 8 a.m., 10 a.m. (Livestreamed), 12 p.m. 
  
Monday - Saturday: 8 a.m. (Livestreamed) 
(Playback available on YouTube & Facebook) 
Wednesday: 6 pm 
  

Confession Schedule 
Wednesdays 5:15 pm - 5:45 pm (before 6 pm Mass) 
Saturdays 9 am (after 8 am Mass) 
First Saturdays - multiple priests will hear confessions at 
9 am 
  

Quantum Catechesis 
Wednesday - Friday: 12 p.m. 
Live on Fr. Joe’s & Holy Family's Facebook pages 
(Playback available on YouTube) 
Podcast now available! Search “Joe in Black Ministries” 
in your podcast app. 
  

Eucharistic Adoration 
Tuesdays (2 - 6 p.m.) & Fridays (12 to 4 p.m.) 
  

Vocations - If you are interested in the priesthood, 
please contact Fr. Joe. If you are interested in the 
permanent Diaconate, please contact Dcn. Dan Medich. 
  

Prayers & Devotions 
Rosary for Peace - Wednesday 4 pm 
Our Mother of Perpetual Help Novena - Wednesday after 
6 pm Mass 
Pray the Patriotic Rosary (Help Put God Back in America) 
- Thursday 4 pm 
  
Word Among Us reflections are available on their 
website: https://wau.org/meditations. We have a limited 
number of Word Among us booklets in a basket in the 
Ushers’ Room. 
 
Daily readings available on bible.usccb.org. 
 
FORMED.org - thousands of movies, programs, audio 
and book 
  
  
  
  
  
  
 
  
  
  
Bulletin Deadline: The deadline for each Sunday is 
the previous Tuesday by noon. Articles may be 
submitted to ldoyle@hfgb.org. 

P A R I S H  D I R E C T O R Y  
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